
Enforcement Advisory Council 

Solid Waste Management Through Partnership 

October 15, 2019 

Mark de Bie, Deputy Director 

Waste Management, Compliance, and Mitigation Division 

Department of Resources, Recycling and Recovery 

P.O. Box 4025 

Sacramento, CA 95812-4025 

Subject: Enforcement Advisory Council Resolution 2019-002 - Election of 

EAC Officers 

Dear Mr. de Bie: 

On April 24, 2019, the Enforcement Advisory Council (EAC) nominated and 

confirmed Ryan Beahm (South Central LEA representative) and Mike Condon 

(Southern LEA representative) as Co-Vice Chairs. 

Ryan and Mike have extensive knowledge and experience in the solid waste field. 

Their willingness to share their experiences and their involvement as EAC officers 

will serve to promote and advance the ongoing partnership between LEAs and 

Cal Recycle. 

Please extend a thank you to Ryan and Mike for their willingness to commit to this 
worthwhile endeavor. 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at (530) 934-6102 or 
JWells@countyofglenn.net. 

Sincerely, 

John Wells, Chair 

Enforcement Advisory 

Council 

mailto:JWells@countyofglenn.net


cc: EAC Members 
Christine Sesko, CCDEH Solid Waste Policy Committee 




